STATED MEETING - CITY COUNCIL - NOVEMBER 28, 2017

A meeting of the Lancaster City Council was held on Tuesday, November 28, 2017 in
Council Chambers, 120 North Duke Street, (Rear Annex) Lancaster, PA, at 7:30 p.m., with
President Graupera presiding.

The Council led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present — Mr. Reichenbach, Mr. Roschel, Mr. Soto, Ms. Wilson and President Graupera —

Excused — Ms. Sorace and Ms. Williams - 2

The minutes of the meeting of Council for November 14, 2017 were approved by a roll-
call vote.

ANNOUNCEMENT
Ms. Wilson read the following statement:

I would like to take this opportunity to announce that I will be stepping down from the
remainder of my term on Lancaster City Council, effective immediately.

I am leaving here today with a wealth of knowledge that I will always treasure. Serving
as your Councilwoman for six years has been a fantastic experience and I am thankful to the
Citizens of this great City for putting their confidence in me to be a steward in the legislative
branch of Lancaster City government.

I've met so many talented people who truly love and care about this City. 1 feel as if
being here with you all throughout this time has made me a more complete and well-rounded
Person.

Because of you, I learned to be more open-minded, to value other people’s opinions and
to consider other ideas along with mine, to end up with a great final result.

I've come fo realize that being a part of a team is a lot more than just sharing credit. A
team effort takes compromise. When you are on a team you have to at times lead, follow, and
more often than not, meet in the middle. For that [ want to personally thank Louise Williams,
Jose Urdaneta, Todd Smith, Tim Roschel, James Reichenbach, John Graupera, Danene Sorace,
Pete Soto, Janet Spleen and Bernie Harris.

To the administration, Pat Brogan, Charlotte Katzenmoyer, Patrick Hopkins, Randy
Patterson, Chief Gregg, Chief Sadler, Paula Jackson and Kim Wissler. You all bring such a
wealth of knowledge to the table and your love of this City is unquestionable. Thank you and all
of the wonderful people that truly run this City.

My wish for my predecessor, new Council members and mayor elect, is that you all do
well and continue the wonderful work that has been done, and tackle the tough issues to come.
Decriminalizing marijuana is just one of those tough issues that I did not get to fulfill during my
time. I am looking forward to one of you taking up this cause, and I will be there when the
resolution is passed.



Last but not least, I will be forever grateful to have served under such an amazing
administration. Mayor Gray has been a mentor, confidant and teacher. A true leader who led by
example. Even though you whined when I asked too many questions, I know you appreciated it. I
will miss the long talks on the road trips with you and Gail.

As I move on to my next journey in life, I would like to hope that I leave here having
helped someone in some way.

Sincerely,
Barbara J. Wilson
Vice President, Lancaster City Council

President Graupera congratulated Ms. Wilson on her new position and the next step in
her professional career. He thanked her for her service and clear decision-making that affected
City residents in a positive way.

Mayor Gray recalled that he met Ms. Wilson when she was interviewed to service on the
Housing Authority board. Soon she will become the executive director of the Housing Authority,
thereby making her ineligible to continue to serve on Council. After that meeting, Mayor Gray
said he concluded that she would make a good City Council member. He thanked her for all she
has done. The mayor said she has been a pleasure to work with.

Mr. Reichenbach thanked Ms. Wilson for her service and praised her for her friendship.

Mr. Soto thanked Ms. Wilson for her judgement and advice and thanked for being there
beside him.

Mr. Roschel said the best thing about serving on City Council is that he has gotten to
work with people who are motivated to improve the community. He said he appreciated that
about her.

President Graupera presented Ms. Wilson with a plaque in honor of her service on City
Council. Ms. Wilson departed.

President Graupera asked for a motion to formally accept Ms. Wilson’s resignation. Mr.
Roschel made that motion. Mr. Soto seconded the motion. It was unanimously approved by a
vote of the remaining Council members.

President Graupera announced that according to the Third-Class City Code, City Council
has the sole authority to name a replacement for Ms. Wilson. Due to the pending budget hearings
and vote, Council deemed it imperative that a replacement be seated as soon as possible. Her
replacement must be knowledgeable about the process and be prepared to vote on the budget. He
said it would be unfair to put Ms. Wilson’s replacement in an unfamiliar position and unprepared
for the crucial vote. He asked for motions for a replacement for the two-year remainder of Ms.
Wilson’s term.

Mr. Reichenbach made a motion to appoint Chris Ballentine to replace Ms. Wilson, for
the remaining two years of Ms. Wilson’s term. Mr. Soto seconded the motion.

Mr. Reichenbach said Mr. Ballentine is prepared to join Council. He has been vetted by
voters in the municipal primary and general elections. He stated that vetting is important. He also
cited the overwhelming majority of votes Mr. Ballentine received for his recent election as City
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treasurer as evidence of the trust voters place in him. He feels this is a natural move to appoint
Mr. Ballentine to this position.

Mr. Soto made a motion to place Council Resolution No. 64-2017 on the agenda. Mr.
Reichenbach seconded the motion.

Council approved the addition of Council Resolution No. 64-2017 to the agenda by a
unanimous roll-call vote.

Council Resolution No. 64-2017 (the title) was read by the City Clerk, as follows:

A resolution of the City Council of the City of Lancaster, Lancaster County,
Pennsylvania, appointing Chris Ballentine, as a City Councilperson to serve until the first
Monday in January of 2020.

Mr. Roschel made a motion to approve the resolution. Mr. Reichenbach seconded the
motion.

President Graupera said that he will ask the mayor to swear Mr. Ballentine into office the
next day.

Council approved Council Resolution No. 64-2017 by a unanimous roll-call vote.

REPORTS REQUESTED BY COUNCIL

Mayor’s Annual Budget Address — Before beginning his annual budget address, Mayor
Gray announced that he had spoken with Mayor-Elect Danene Sorace. Ms. Sorace will be
naming search committees to begin the search for new police and fire chiefs.

Fire Chief Gregg, at the mayor’s request, stayed for an additional year after his retirement
date to allow a new mayor to select a new fire chief. Mayor Gray praised Chief Gregg for
postponing his retirement for that year. He also thanked him for his 32 years of service to the
City.

The mayor then read the following prepared statement:

Tonight, I present for your review and consideration, the proposed budget for 2018.

For the past twelve years, restoring the City’s fiscal stability and establishing credible financial
management has been my top priority. In 2007, a State-funded financial analysis and operations
audit conducted by consultants from Management Partners warned that, unless immediate
reforms were implemented, all our savings would be depleted by 2009, and the City would have
accumulated a 869 million deficit by 2012.

Over the past decade, our Administration has implemented all or part of the 182
recommendations contained in that Management Partners report. At the same time, we have
made substantial changes in how resources are allocated, how departments are managed, and in
how City government responds to the public service needs of our residents and businesses.
Today, our workforce is more efficient; our culture is driven by collaboration and customer
service, and our governing model is focused, deliberate and forward-thinking.

The result has been stable City financial management with growth in spending limited to an
average of only 2.6 percent each year since 2007, steadily increasing Earned Income Tax
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